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Clerk’s report following 21st November 2023 Parish 
Council meeting 

Follow up to matters arising: 

Co-opted Councillor 

The paperwork for Cllr Scott has been submitted to the County 
Council Election Team. 

Parish Precept Demand 

The Parish Precept demand has been submitted to North Yorkshire 
Council. 

Banking 

Confirmation of the updated signatories for the bank account has been received. 

GDPR 

The annual payment for the UK-GDPR is now due and will be taken from the account by Direct Debit. 

20mph Speed Limit Moor Road and Church Street 

The following response was received: 

Just to confirm that the only thing that has been agreed at the present time is for us to move forward with the 
consultation and advertising stages necessary to create a Traffic Regulation Order to allow the introduction of the 
20 Mph Speed Limit.   As you will be aware this process involves the distribution of details of the proposal to 
various local and national organisations (including the Parish Council)  and to local residents and then the public 
advertisement of the details both on site and in the local press.  At each stage comments are invited and if any 
objections are received which cannot be addressed then a report would need to be made to an appropriate 
Council committee in order that Members could resolve the way forward. 

In addition to the above I would add that should the proposal achieve consent following the above process then I 
understand that it will then need to be added to a County wide list of similar schemes awaiting funding. 

Going back to the consultation stage outlined above,  just to confirm that I would hope to get the documents 
distributed before the end of the month (November). 

Defibrillator 

The routine check of the Memorial Hall defibrillator has been completed and the system updated 
accordingly. 

The Cross Keys defibrillator has been checked following its deployment and the system updated 
accordingly. 

Highways 

The gully at Myrtle House has again been reported. The response received: 

The HO has inspected this gully again. It is showing no signs of being blocked. Possibly a slow drainer 

The VAS agreement has been signed and submitted. The countersigned agreement has been returned and 
the VAS has been ordered. The posts and sign will be installed in a few weeks’ time. 

The following response was received from the Area Manager re gritting in Bellerby: 

Unfortunately as you say Church Street and Moor road do not fit the existing Community Gritting Partnership as it 
is  for footway treatments.  I am afraid that on this occasion we are unable to assist you further, Church Street and 
Moor Road will be treated in line wit the Winter Maintenance policy for priority 3 routes. 
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Received from NYC 

Highways 

There is a highways meeting to be held at Gatherley Road to discuss any issues the Parish Council wish to 
raise. The Clerk is booked onto the session at 10am on Friday 2nd February. 

Received from YLCA/NALC 

White Rose Updates and Training Programme 

Copies attached 

Received from Police/Fire Service 

Dales Police Report 

Copies placed on the Facebook page. 

Copies attached 


